HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday November 4th, 2002

	1.
	Present: R. Plank (In the Chair), A. Cook, J. Dawson, J. Litherland, P. Padget, T. Pritt, A. Simpson, A. Mainwaring .
	ACTION:

	2.
	Apologies: B. Musgrave, P. Whitney. No reply from: J. Fletcher and M. Hawkins. It was with regret that the Chairman announced that Neville Garner had resigned. It was AGREED to send a letter to Neville thanking him for his work on the Committee. [The Chairman requested that Committee members who could not attend any meeting should please let the Secretary know.]
	A. Mainwaring

	3.
	The appointment of a Hope Valley Christian Youth Worker.   After a short initial discussion, Christine Portman was asked to address the meeting to discuss the possibility of the use a room in the Memorial Hall for the new Youth group. The position at present is that the County rent the portion of the building known as the Stanage room for the present youth club – they have sole use but it is only used on one night a week, owing to the lack of funding for staff.   If funding is found for a Christian Youth Worker, Christine asked if our Committee would agree to the County subletting the room as a venue for the new youth group.   It was hoped that this room could be re-furbished, including separate toilets for both boys and girls, a service counter and computer links, possibly a new staircase.   It was hoped that the money for this project would come from the Vital Villages scheme.   It was envisaged that in the future, that the room might be open all day – it would be one of the jobs for the new appointee to develop the potential.   Andrew asked if the proposed alterations would affect our insurance, it was decided to check the insurance cover for change of use/contents.   The Committee AGREED that they had no objection and wished Christine success in her efforts, as long as it was understood that we were not expected to be financially involved at this stage.   It was AGREED to send Christine a letter confirming that the Memorial Hall Committee had no objection to her proposals. 
	A.C. to check

with Ian

Micklethwaite

A. Mainwaring

	4.
	The Minutes of the last Meeting.

These were read and accepted as a true record.
	

	5.
	Matters arising:

a) New Apron for Stage area.

(i) Carpet Strip protection – No progress as yet

(ii) Meeting with Brian Wilson – No progress as yet

b) Threshold – Roger to check with Nev, to ascertain if any progress has been made.

c) Cleaner.  Judy reported that Suzanne had resigned and that Nick Somerton had been appointed for a probationary three months.   He had been shown the Schedule of Work.   Tim Pritt reported the Hall had been found dirty. Judy to check and speak to Nick.  Two cleaning firms had been contacted, Poppies and Dolly Dusters and their estimates were awaited.

d) Water Quality – Nothing to report. 
	J. Dawson

R. Plank

JD & AM

T. Pritt

	5.
	Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer circulated a statement of the present financial status – it was AGREED that the current account should be reduced to between £2000 and £5000 and that a transfer should be made at the Treasurer’s discretion to the Capital Reserve Account.

The Treasurer reported that he had already reduced the utility bills by taking new readings.

Booking Rates for the Hall.

It was agreed that these were complex, and after discussion, it was AGREED to delete Tarrifs B & C, and new rates were AGREED. New rates to be circulated.
	A. Cook

	6.
	Correspondence:

Nothing to report
	

	7.
	Bookings Report.

Judy reported that the bookings were pretty healthy. 

A new folk dance group had started, the Hall was booked for Christmas and the junior drama group was putting on a play in December. Unfortunately the Hathersage badminton club had disbanded after many years.   It was AGREED that a thank you letter should be sent to the secretary..
	A. Mainwaring

	8.
	Any Other Business

Equipment : Judy had purchased a new boiler – the old one leaked.  It was AGREED that some new kitchen equipment should be purchased

Bins: It had been reported that a large green wheely bin was blocking the fire exit on the swimming pool side of the Hall – it was AGREED that Anne should write to John Thomson, to request that a notice or marking should be arranged to keep the space free.

Tim reported that the rim surrounding the inspection cover had worked loose again.  It was thought that this could be made good by one of the Committee.

Tim suggested that the cleaner or the caretaker should be asked to do minor repair jobs.

Tim reminded the Committee that he could produce some new letterheads to include the Charity No.  Anne to liaise. 
	AM & JD

A. Mainwaring

R. Plank.

A. Mainwaring.



	9.
	Date of next meeting : Monday January 6th, 2003
	


HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday, 6th January 2003 in the Committee Room at 7.30 p.m.

1. Present

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting

4. Matters arising from the Minutes:

a) New Apron for Stage Area.

(i) Carpet strip protection

(ii) Meeting with Brian Wilson.

b) Threshold

c) Cleaner 

d) Water Quality – Tim Pritt to report

e) Sub-letting of the Stanage Room

5. Treasurer’s Report

6. Correspondence

7. Bookings Report

8. Any Other Business

9. Date of next meeting: Monday March 3rd, 2003 at 7.30 p.m.

